## Selectmen's Minutes, Monday, January 25, 1982

Present, Paul Mercier, Leslie MacNeil, Katherine Ring Chairman, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

The selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checks. Dough Hutchington joined the selectmen since he has a keen interest in town government.

Brian Brown was in and gave a report and mentioned that his home phone # has leaked out and he is now being called at home and not through the dispatch. He mentioned that two of his special officers are at school being certified at no cost to the town of Antrim. Greenfield is sponsoring the classes.

Dick Watterson dropped off a bid to install underground drain to relieve water problem on his property. Total amount \$3,010.70. It is believed that the town has not paid for the easement totally. They may have paid for 150 feet and not the 300 ft. granted. This will have to be looked into.

Mark Tenney came in and gave the selectmen the breakdown and reasons for the school budget being so high and the bus contract being accepted although it was the highest. K. Ring and Leslie MacNeil have agreed to go to the school meeting this week.

Jim Dennison gave his planning board report.